UNAPPROVED

SELECTBOARD MEETING MINUTES

May 5, 2021

This meeting was called to order by Zeke Goodband at 7:00 pm via Zoom online conferencing in Dummerston, Vermont.

Members present: Zeke Goodband, Maria Glabach, Terry Chapman, Rebecca Lotka

Members absent: David Baxendale

Also present: Rich Melanson - BCTV

Minutes:

On a motion by Terry and second from Rebecca the Board voted 4-0 to approve the minutes from the regular meeting April 21, 2021 & the special meeting April 29, 2021.

Warrants:

On a motion by Terry and second from Maria the Board voted 4-0 to approve the payment of warrants 23, 23P, Recreation Board #3 & Reappraisal Fund #7.

Public Comments: None

Road Foreman's Report:

The crew has been grading and hauling sand for the Town of Putney. Lee should have an update regarding hiring a new road crew member for next meeting.

Correspondence for Information: No Discussion

Correspondence for Discussion and/or Action: None

New Business:

On a motion by Maria and second from Terry the Board voted 4-0 to appoint Bill Conley as representative to Windham Regional Commission.

On a motion by Maria and second from Terry the Board voted 4-0 to offer the appointment to Dena Marger as Selectboard Assistant at the budgeted rate. Zeke will send her a note.

It was the consensus of the Board to renew the Town Zoom Account at the discounted rate for another year. Terry will let Roger know.

The Gathering Place working with Kampfires Kampground on Route 5 would like to hold a 5K run in October. They are seeking advice from the Board. Rebecca will contact them and advise them to get in touch with the Sheriff's Department regarding traffic and the Town Clerk to see if a special events permit is needed. Otherwise the Board has no objections to this event.

The Board received a letter regarding a mold issue at a rental house. No update.

Unfinished Business:
There being no other business to come before the Board, Maria made the motion and second from Terry, the meeting adjourned at 7:13 pm.
Approved
Zeke Goodband, Chair
Terry Chapman, Vice Chair
Submitted by Maria Glabach, Clerk

Rebecca and Terry have been working on updating the Animal Control Ordinance. They anticipate bringing it to the Board for review in June. The next step after the Board reviews it, would be for the Board to schedule a public hearing to update the ordinance.